
Chapter 6 

PUBLIC INFORMATION AND EDUCATION 
FOR HEALTH 

Information and Education for Health, which is aimed at helping 
people to lead a healthy life, gathered momentum in the Member 
Countries. More intensive methods in health education were 
applied to reach the community, and the media were also 
utilized as allies in the war against disease and ill-health. 

Health education, recognized as an integral component of the 
health care system in Member Countries, is aimed at 
strengthening programmes of information and education for 
health. 

Lhring the period under review, significant developments took 
place, both at regional and country levels, to strengthen 
information and education for health (IEH) activities, with an 
increasing focus on school health education. 

"Youth in Health Development" activities were further 
encouraged through CSAs, in Bangladesh, Indonesia and Myanmar, 
for strengthening youth involvement in health development 
programmes. The theme of World No-Tobacco Day 1990, focusing on 
youth, provided further impetus to the mobilization of youth 
for promoting healthy lifestyles. 

In the area of AIDS, intercountry group educational activities 
were held to address those aspects of AIDS prevention and 
control that were still largely underdeveloped in the Member 
Countries. An intercountry Workshop on psychosocial counselling 
was held in Bombay in November 1989, and another intercountry 



Workshop on Monitoring and Evaluation of Health Promotion 
Activities was held in Dhaka in January 1990. An intercountry 
consultation on AIDS was also held in New Delhi in December 
1989. At the country level, follow-up national workshops on the 
development of health education materials for AIDS control took 
place in Myanmar. Whereas these workshops focused on AIDS, the 
training provided was equally applicable to other health 
promotion and IEH programmes for achieving HFA12000. 

Three countries of the Region, viz., India, Indonesia and 
Thailand, participated in the Working Group Meeting on Health 
Promotion in Developing Countries, convened by WHO headquarters 
in October 1989. The Working Group considered ways whereby 
health promotion approaches and concepts which have been deemed 
effective in a number of developed countries could be made 
relevant and applied to the developing world. 

At the country level, WHO'S collaborative activities were aimed 
at strengthening health education at the district level, through 
consultative review meetings (such as those held in Bangladesh 
and India, which involved health education personnel from 
states, provinces and districts), through training for district 
personnel (such as that in Bhutan), and through fellowships for 
district-level health educators (as in Sri Lanka). 

Bhutan will comence, for the first time during this biennium, 
a separate WHO collaborative programme to strengthen the 
information and education component of the district health 
system as an integral part of primary health care. 

Fellowships in health education, to provide masters, diploma 
and certificate training, and short study tours were availed of 
by health educators in Bangladesh, India, Indonesia, Myanmar, 
Nepal and Sri Lanka. Starting from March 1990, a series of 
discussions on "tobacco or health" for different population 
groups were held in Indonesia. 

Seminars and courses in public relations and media were held in 
Indonesia and Thailand. Collaboration was strengthened in the 
area of development of educational materials. In Thailand, 
materials were developed to disseminate health messages 
concerned with creating healthy behaviour among the public, and 
a no-smoking campaign in the community was carried out. In 
Bangladesh, flip charts were prepared to educate communities on 
colmnon health problems. A health communications workshop was 
held in India in December 1989 to provide communication skills 
to staff of central and state bureaus and other agencies 
involved in health education; a national conference of voluntary 



organizations was convened in December 1989, and a national 
workshop on production of scriptslmessages on oral health was 
held in May 1990. Short-term consultants were provided to 
Bangladesh, for their review meetings, and to India for the 
health communications workshop. 

Collaborative activities in IEH research continued with the 
initiation of studies which included the utilization of health 
education personnel at the district level in Bangladesh, and of 
health education materials in India. 

Efforts to strengthen the links between health personnel and 
the media continued. An intercountry media consultation on 
AIDS, held in New Delhi in December 1989, brought together 
media practitioners and health officials for a better under- 
standing of a health problem of major significance to the 
Region, and provided a forum for the media to understand health 
personnel better and vice versa. The UNICEF/WHO/UNESCO publi- 
cation "Facts For Life" was widely distributed to health 
personnel as well as to the media and nongovernmental 
organizations. The publication is being adapted to suit 
respective country needs, while Thai and Bahasa Indonesia 
versions have already been published. 

World Health Day, which focused on the environment, evoked 
widespread interest in the Region with information kits being 
widely distributed and adapted in the Member Countries. The 
Regional Director's World Health Day broadcast was beamed to 
many countries in the Region by All India Radio, and tapes were 
sent to Member Countries for their use. Seminars, talks, 
exhibitions, health fairs, etc. were organized by government 
and nongovernmental organizations, as well as by educational 
institutions, for the comunity. 

World Health Day, No-Tobacco Day and World AIDS Day generated 
extensive media interest, helping to focus attention on issues 
that have a direct bearing on health. As a means of providing 
valid information on important subjects, information kits were 
produced on "Prevention and Control of Accidents", "Self-care 
and Healthy Lifestyles" and "Promotion of Women's Health in 
South-East Asia" in addition to the kits distributed widely in 
the Region on World Health Day, No-Tobacco Day and World AIDS 
Day. Several countries have reported good use of the kits and 
their adaptation by nongovernmental organizations. It is 
therefore proposed to continue this activity. A folio containing 
a sample of health education materials developed in the Region 
for the prevention and control of AIDS was published and 
distributed to concerned agencies. 



The photo library in the Regional Office was streamlined with 
better cataloguing, and a small photo display on WHO'S 
collaborative activities in the Region was prepared for use in 
the WHO Representatives' offices. 

School health education was also the focus of a joint conaul- 
tative seminar on "School Education for the Prevention and 
Control of AIDS in Asia and the Pacific", jointly organized by 
WHO and UNESCOIPROAP in Bangkok in February 1990. Seven 
countries from the South-East Asia Region and ten countries 
from the Western Pacific Region participated in the meeting and 
made specific recommendations pertaining to regional and 
national action strategies to introduce AIDSISTD education in 
schools. This event was a significant landmark in inter-agency 
collaboration. Collaboration was further strengthened with the 
establishment of a regional AIDS education and health promotion 
materials Exchange Centre at uNESCO~PROAP Bangkok, and with the 
representation by a delegate from Thailand at the World 
Consultation of Teachers' Organizations in Education For AIDS, 
held in Paris in April 1990. 

In March 1990, the Region was represented at the Round-table 
discussion on "Education For All: Enabling School Age Children 
and Adults for Healthy Living," at the UNDP/UNESCOIUNICEF/WO~~~ 
Bank, World Conference on "Education For All" (WCEFA) held in 
Jomtien, Thailand. Pour country situation reports on school 
health education were prepared by nationals from India, 
Indonesia, Sri Lanka and Thailand for distribution at the 
Conference. The World Declaration on "Education For All" 
contains specific reference to the need for educating children, 
youth and adults in health and nutrition. 


